
 

 

February 23, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Clay Aurand, Chairperson 
House Committee on Education 
Statehouse, Room 174-W 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Aurand: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2288 by House Committee on Taxation 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2288 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 HB 2288 would proportionally allocate the assessed valuation of the former Kansas 
Army Ammunitions Plant among USDs 503, 504, 505 and 506 in Labette County.   
 
 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2288 would require no 
additional appropriation for state aid to school districts.  The valuation would not change in total, 
only change among the districts. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


